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I thought it timely to write and bring you up to speed of your new aircraft carrier. You may have seen some coverage in the media about our sailing from Rosyth on 26th June and our recent arrival in our homeport, Portsmouth on 16th August. It has been an exciting and eventful maiden voyage and the crew and I have relished the challenge of taking the ship through her first months at sea. The initial Contractor Sea Trials have gone very well and I can report that all her main propulsion and domestic systems have worked as intended. She has put full power through both her 33 tonne propellers and we have put her through her paces around the Scottish coast with very few issues. Of course, I am delighted – we have a wonderful platform upon which to recover the Carrier Strike capability for the nation. But we couldn’t have made such progress without a collegiate approach with our industry partners from the Aircraft Carrier Alliance. It has been a truly symbiotic trials period with everyone from whatever company and background working incredible hard together for a common goal.  

We have now arrived in Portsmouth and after some very well deserved summer leave for my Ships Company, we will progress with a maintenance period where the opportunity to improve areas of the ship will set us up well for the second Trials period in late autumn. This period at sea will be focussed on mission systems equipment, such as radars, weapon systems and radios before the 2018 deployment to the USA to commence our fixed wing F-35B Lightning jet trials to the deck. 

The ship’s company remain extremely up beat and positive. They recognise the importance of their endeavours and they already have deep sense of pride in their ship. And I hope this is something you will pick up when you next visit.  I am grateful for your continued support and am acutely aware that the ship’s busy programme may have precluded much contact or a visit opportunity.  In order to keep you up to date, however, I have enclosed a copy of our newsletter and will endeavour to send subsequent issues electronically.

May I take this opportunity to extend to you my warmest regards and assure you that I shall keep you updated with HMS QUEEN ELIZABETH’s progress as we continue to generate. 
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